REPUBLIC OF CYFPRUS

Reply of the Authorities of the Republic of Cyprus
regarding the alert with title “Pipe Bomb Attack on Cyprus MC Digital Media News
Agency Offices”, created on 05 March 2020

Immediately after the attack, on 4 March 2020, the Government Spokesman Mr,
Kyriakos Kousios issued the following statement:

“The Government condemns at the strongest possible terms the bombing
attack against the digital Media Group “Cyprus Times”.

The Government condemns any criminal action against the freedom of the
Press, which is a fundamental value for our Democracy.

The State will do whatever possible in order to identify the perpetrators,
so that they will be brought to justice”.

The above statement followed a press release by the Cyprus Police that the Criminal
Investigation Department of Limassol in investigating the attack.
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